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For the beauty of the Earth

For the glory of the skies

For the love which from our birth

Over and around us lies

Lord of all to thee we raise

This our hymn of grateful praise

For the wonder of each hour

Of the day and of the night

Hill and vale and tree and flower

Sun and moon and stars of light

Lord of all to thee we raise

This our hymn of grateful praise.

~Folliott Sandford Pierpoint

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all of 

the members of Post 60 and their families.  May the 

peace and light of the season make your holidays 

the happiest ever and don't forget to join us at the 

Post to celebrate this wonderful season. The Post 

will be closed on Christmas Day the only day of the 

year that we close.  All other days, including New 

Years Eve will be open for your enjoyment.
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Auxiliary Unit 60
ALA President Nancy Slavinski

Thanksgiving is behind us (and we ate plenty). 

Seasons Greetings to all,

 we hope your holidays are joyous with lots of 

merriment and fun!! New Year’s Eve is next up so 

get ready!!!

A BASKET OF CHEER was unveiled on Black 

Friday, November 24th. The drawing will be held on 

December 22nd.  What better way to be ready for the 

holidays or stock up for gift giving to family and 

friends.  Be on the lookout for the basket and list of 

contents as it has all high-end liquor – you may be 

quite surprised!!  The basket will be in the lounge, 

stop by and check it out!! Lucy Haggerty won our 

recent SPA Basket raffle– congrats, Lucy!!

Also, in the lounge you will find the Auxiliary Poppy 

Table. It is a “Giving Tree” with ornaments that you 

can take and fulfill a wish from one of several 

organizations that we are partnering with for the 

Holiday Season.  These include Laurel Elementary 

School Supplies, Backpacks of Love for Foster 

Children, and Peace on the Patuxent, a respite center 

for Women with cancer.

Holiday cards will be delivered to local nursing homes 

and Charlotte Hall. 

December  brings  parties and the best one will be  our 

annual Children’s Holiday Party-mark your calendars 

for December 16th from 1-3 PM.

The Queen of Hearts is going great guns on 

Wednesday evenings. The food selection is great, and 

we are getting rave reviews on the variety of offerings 

coming out of the Post 60 ALA kitchen.

We continue to collect Pull Tabs from cans of any sort 

so help us assist the Ronald McDonald House. The 

school supply drive continues with a box in the 

Lounge for Give 10 to Education for the Laurel 

Elementary School.  

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE:  Total members paid to 

date for FY 2024 are 71% of goal. 

1. https://www.legion-aux.org/Renew  -or-

2. (317) 569-4570      The hours to call are 

Monday-Friday, 8AM-4:30PM EST

Questions? carlymon4@gmail.com

https://www.legion-aux.org/Renew
mailto:ALAunit60President@gmail.com
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SAL Squadron 60
Commander Rob Monko

Greetings members of the SAL, 

Well, the past six months have been very busy for the 

SAL. We have completed a couple fundraisers (Crab 

Feast and Car Show) and have two which are ongoing. 

One on Wednesday nights (Queen of Hearts (QoH)) 

and the other on every other Friday night, the 

legendary SAL Kitchen.  

I am happy to report that our membership at 

November’s Squadron meeting approved donations 

totaling $8,850 that were presented at the Fall 

Detachment Executive Committee (DEC) meeting 

under the following categories and respective 

recipients: 

Americanism: Boys State, Girls State, and Scouts 

Children and Youth: Child Welfare Fund, Children’s 

Miracle Network, Ronald McDonald House, USMC 

Toys for Tots, and LARS Toys for Tots  

Veteran Affairs: National Emergency Fund, Charlotte 

Hall Bingo, National Veterans Assistance, Heroes 

Haven, Comfort Warrior and USO Turkeys for The 

Troops (complete Thanksgiving meals for families of 

our active-duty). 

Shout outs to the following chairs who run these fund 

raisers for the SAL: Dave Tyson (Crab Feast), Mike 

Templeton (Car Show) and Eddie Souder (QoH) and a 

very special thanks to all those who volunteer and 

support these leaders and their projects.

In this spirit of giving please remember those in need 

this holiday season, especially within our Post 60 

family. 

And to all: BE THE ONE. Ask the veterans in your 

life how they are doing; Listen when a veteran needs to 

talk; and most importantly, Reach Out when they are 

struggling.

Hope you all have a blessed holiday season and God 

Bless America!

For God and Country!

SAL Commander Monko
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ALR 60 Director
Lenny Francioni

Happy Holidays from the ALR Chapter.

We sincerely want to thank all who helped with and 

came out for the rocking tribute show we hosted last 

month at Post 60. Here are a few pix from the great 

night, and there are more on page 8. You will find a 

great group picture at the bottom of this page of all the 

Veterans that attended the show!

Ride safe and Happy New Year!
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For me, December is about gratitude. Gratitude 

unlocks the fullness of life. It not only has the ability to 

turn what we have into enough, but it can do so much 

more. It turns denial into acceptance, chaos to order, 

and confusion to clarity. It can turn a meal into a feast, 

a house into a home, and a stranger into a friend. To 

me, this is our Legion Family at Post 60! 

There are always plenty of opportunities for you to 

celebrate the wonder of gratitude with your Post 

family. On Sunday’s we have football, and plenty of 

food to savor along with it. Thank you, Ralph, for 

bringing meatballs, and Ray for his wonderful pupusas. 

We are always grateful for these unexpected treats. 

Monday, enjoy football with your favorite bartender 

Diane, always a great time! Tuesday is dart league 

night, all are welcome to join in, and behind the bar is 

Sassy Sandy. Wednesday night is all about the Queen; 

will she elude us for another week? There is only one 

way to find out, and the kitchen is open for your dining 

pleasure too. Thursday is usually a meeting night, 

except this month, no meetings the month of 

December! Friday our BINGO crew will entertain you 

in the hall, and if that’s not your thing, there is also an 

acoustic band in the lounge, plus the kitchen is open 

with a great variety of food each week. On Saturday 

we kick it up a notch; there is always a great band so 

that you can dance the night away!

Our annual Chili cook off is on December 17. We will 

be judging spicy and mild, whichever your specialty is, 

don’t forget to sign up at the kiosk by December 10 to 

enter the contest.

The annual Christmas Eve social on December 24 is 

once again a potluck event. Everyone is welcome to 

bring your favorite dish to share and join us. This sign-

up sheet is also available at the kiosk.

POST 60 IS CLOSED DECEMBER 25th, MERRY 

CHRISTMAS! 

On December 31st, the New Year’s Eve Party will be 

in the hall. CRUSH, one of our favorite bands, will be 

performing. There will be a minimal entrance fee of 

$10 with a cash bar, party favors, and from 8-9 PM 

there will be finger foods available. Party and dance 

the night away with friends and family, then Ring in 

the New Year with complimentary champagne for all 

at Midnight!

Post 60 Entertainment
Josie Lohman

2nd Vice Commander

 

The Superbowl is not far off, and we only have seven 

$100 squares left on our second pool. Please pay off 

your squares as soon as possible so we can get the 

numbers drawn. I also have a $50 Super Bowl pool (a 

fundraiser for the SAL Detachment Commander’s 

Project) available for purchase.

MERRY CHRISTMAS!
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I want to start off by thanking all veterans for their 

support in defending our country. I had the opportunity 

to attend a Veterans Day service at Frederick Memorial 

Park on November 11th, 2023, and was fortunate 

enough to meet several veterans from Ft. Detrick. 

Although it was somewhat chilly outside, the 45-

minute event was over the top with several guest 

speakers and dignitaries throughout Frederick County 

and Maryland.

My traveling continues as the Caravan Team visited 

five American Legion Posts in Southern Maryland     

the weekend of October 21st, (Prince Frederick, 

Hughesville, Ridge, Lusby, and Chesapeake Beach). 

The team was welcomed with open arms at each post 

along with tours of their facilities. We had some extra 

time and decided to visit the VFW in Lexington Park. 

November was just as busy, with us visiting several 

posts in Baltimore County.

We are beginning to see multiple donations and 

fundraising events throughout the state for my 

Commander’s Project to build a pavilion at the 

Southern Maryland Youth Camp. 

I want to thank the entire Post 60 family for their 

support of the SAL SMR Drawdown on October 28th 

at Laurel Post 60. We raised $6,000 for my project, 

and we hit an all-time high profit for this event. 

I also want to thank Squadron 116 in Reisterstown    

for their Bull & Oyster event to raise funds for my 

project. The event was sold out and featured great food 

and music.

The next big fundraiser supporting my project will be 

the Detachment Drawdown that will be hosted by 

Squadron 135 in Perryville. The event is on March 

2nd, 2024, from 3-7 PM at the Perryville Firehouse. 

Tickets are $50 (admits two) and the event will  be 

featuring horse races, money wheel, cake wheel, silent 

auction, pull tabs and more! The ticket also includes 

dinner and a limited open bar. Please see Mike 

Obremski or me for tickets. 

Joe’s Journey

Joe Lohman
SAL Detachment of MD

 

Also, we have approximately 18 squares left in our 

Super Bowl Pool that supports my project. You can see 

me or Josie Lohman for details if you are interested in 

purchasing a square for the fundraiser.

Squadron 136 in Greenbelt is raffling off a Solo Stove 

and it includes a $100 gift card. Half of the proceeds 

will benefit my Commander’s Project, and the other 

half benefits our Jr. Commander’s Project. I have 

tickets if anyone is interested.

With the holiday season fast approaching us, take some 

time to visit a veteran. A few minutes of your time may 

brighten their day. I hope you have a safe and happy 

holiday season and look forward to continuing our 

mission to support our veterans and community in 

2024. 

Thank you again for all your support,

Joe Lohman

Commander

Detachment of Maryland
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Photo credits: Josie Lohman

ALR Post 60 Hosts 
“Country & Rock n’ 

Roll
Show”
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Friday 

menu
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Other Notes/Dates Of Interest

-  If you wish to submit articles and pictures for the newsletter, please submit them to the editor at: 

oxonhillbilly@comcast.net. Articles and pictures must be about the Legion Family, veterans or the community 

Post 60 supports.  All information must be received by the deadline of 8:00 AM, 22nd  of the month to make it 

into the current newsletter.  Submissions after that date will make it into the following month’s newsletter.
 

- Please join us on our Facebook page, American Legion -Laurel  Post 60 for Post 60 website links, newsletters, 

  entertainment and activities that are posted on the page. 

Link: https://www.facebook.com/#!/groups/364213691671/  

Legion Riders

Director           Lenny Francioni

Asst Director   Rona Francioni

Secretary         Christel Lopez-                  

Berryman

Treasurer         Barclay Butler       

Sgt-at-Arms    Chris DiPasquale

Chaplain          Charley Buckley

Safety Officer  Pedro Lopez

Road Captain   Lenny Francioni

Membership     Pedro Lopez

Public Affairs   Quinn Harry

Post 60 Officers

Commander         Lee Luby

1st  Vice              Vacant

2ndVice               Josie Lohman

Judge Advocate   Richard Harding

Finance Officer   Vacant

Chaplain              Martin Berman

Service Officer    Leroy Bell

Historian              John Musgrove       

Sgt-at-Arms         Melvin Campbell

Adjutant               Mac McNally

SAL Squadron 60

Commander   Rob Monko

1st Vice          Eddie Souder

2ndVice         Tom Allen

3rd Vice          John Brinton

Finance          Martin Caslow

Chaplain        Tony Scovitch

Sgt-at-Arms   Charlie Turner

Historian        John Musgrove

Adjutant         Dave Manchas

Parliamentarian  M. Obremski

Advisor          Chris Davis

Auxiliary Unit 60

President         Nancy Slavinski

1st Vice           Carolyn Monko

2nd Vice          Catie Stearns

Secretary         Lucy Haggerty

Treasurer         Tris Thomas

Chaplain          Lisa Ertz

Historian         Vacant

Sgt-at-Arms    Denise Person



POSTMASTER:  DATED MATERIAL—DO NOT DELAY

Address Service Requested

The American Legion

Laurel Post 60

2 Main Street

Laurel, Maryland 20707- 4304

Serving 

Veterans and

The Community 

Since 1932

We e-mail the website link for our Post  Newsletter and other items of interest to members that 

have access to e-mail and the Internet.  Please send your e-mail address to: 

lubyshirley@gmail.com and it will be added to our email list.  Your e-mail will be used for Post 

60 notifications only, it will NOT be given out to solicitors.

For members who do 

not have E-Mail

 If you want the Post 

Newsletter mailed to your 

home, please send the 

written request by mail to 

the Post Adjutant.

Commander's Last Shout

Post Phone: (301) 725-2302              Website:  http://laurelpost60.org

Post Meetings

General  Membership

7:00 pm Third Thursday  

Executive Committee

7:00 pm  Second Thursday
Note: Except the 2nd Thursday 

In July Due to Convention

Auxiliary Unit 60

General Membership

7:00 pm  Second Tuesday

SAL Squadron 60

7:00 pm  First Thursday

  American Legion Riders

    7:00 pm Second Wednesday

Thank you, God, for giving me back my life and for allowing me to continue to 

command one of the most successful  Legion Posts in the state - American Legion 

Post 60.  I am eternally grateful.

Thank you to all of the Veterans who celebrated Veterans Day at our Post.  Thank 

you for your service to our country and for allowing us to live without fear each 

day that we have.

Thank you to all of the volunteers that prepared our Thanksgiving dinner at the 

Post. With all of the great help, the dinner was delicious!

Thanks to everyone who participated  in the much-needed blood drive at our Post 

on November 20th.  Much fear is still felt because of COVID but be assured that 

our Red Cross Team always makes everything 100% safe for you to give your 

much-needed gift of life.

Thanks to DJ Butch for all of his great music.  Good luck to him as he has his back 

surgery and recovers to return to our lounge events.  We miss him so much!

Thanks to everyone who has participated in the Children's Christmas Toy Drive for 

LARS and Ft. Meade.  The boxes in the lounge are filling up with your donations. 

Let's make it possible that all the less-fortunate children in Laurel will have a 

wonderful Christmas on Post 60!!  
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